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21th April, 2022 

 

Arrangements of Resumption of Face-to-Face Classes After Easter Holidays 

 

Dear Parents, 

 

The Education Bureau has announced that all schools in Hong Kong resume half-day face-to-face classes 

in an orderly and phased manner after the Easter holidays. Details are as follows: 

 

1. Arrangement of Online Classes after Easter Holiday 

Online classes will be arranged after 25 April (Monday) until resumption of face-to-face class period. 

Please refer to the attached “Reminder of the Online Classes Arrangement”, the online classes will be 

arranged as below, please participate the classes on time. 

Class Date of Online Class 

K.3 25 April (Monday) to 29 April (Friday) 

K.2 
25 April (Monday) to 29 April (Friday) 

3 May (Tuesday) to 6 May (Friday) 

K.1 

25 April (Monday) to 29 April (Friday) 

3 May (Tuesday) to 6 May (Friday) 

10 May (Tuesday) to 13 May (Friday) 

 

2. Arrangement of Half-day Face-to-face class by Phases 

All kindergartens will resume half-day face-to-face classes by phases in May, the arrangements of the 

school are as follow：  

Class Date of Face-to-face Class 

K.3   Start on 3 May (Tuesday) 

K.2   Start on 10 May (Tuesday) 

K.1   Start on 16 May (Monday) 

 

 

3. Arrangement of pick-up of learning materials 

- For K1 and K2 parents, please come to school to pick up learning materials from 25 April (Monday) to 

29 April (Friday) at 9a.m. to 5:00p.m.Please together return the Easter holiday homework and 

worksheets to the class teacher. 

- For K3 parents, you DO NOT have to come to school. All materials will be distributed on 3 May 

(Tuesday). 
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4. Undergoing Regular Rapid-Antigen Tests (RATs) 

Schools are required to collect from all teachers, school staff and students the test results of RAT each 

day in the morning in accordance. RATs should be conducted in the morning and only children obtaining  

negative results are allowed to return to school for lessons. Students and staff tested positive should 

inform the schools of their positive results as soon as possible and stay at home. They should  

also report to the Department of Health as soon as possible within 24 hours via the “Declaration System 

for individuals tested positive for COVID-19 using Rapid Antigen Test” (https://www.chp.gov.hk/ratp/). 

 

5. Collecting Results of Regular Rapid-Antigen Tests 

Schools are required to collect from all teachers, school staff and students the test results of RAT each 

day in the morning in accordance and report the related information to the Centre for Health Protection 

at designated time. 

 

Method to Upload 

-Please record children’s RAT result every day on the “Temperature and RAT Result Record Card” at 

home and show it to the teacher. Children are also required to check their temperature before entering 

school. 

 

-For children who go to school by school bus, please prepare the “Temperature and RAT Result Record 

Card” and show it to the teacher or auntie in order to reduce waiting time. 

 

-Children who are not able to show their negative RAT result will be forbidden to enter the school. 

School may also conduct spot-checks and ask the students concerned to re-test as appropriate. 

 

Exemption of Regular Rapid-Antigen Tests  

For those recovered from COVID-19, they are not required to be tested within three months from the 

date of the recovery (except for those with symptoms). Please log in “SPC” and upload the record of 

diagnosis. Those who cannot provide proof of diagnosis will not be considered as exemption case. 

 

 

6. Arrangement for “Vaccine Pass” 

“Vaccine Pass” arrangements commenced in all schools on 24 February 2022 and are applicable to all 

teaching and non-teaching staff, persons providing on-campus services and visitors. Parents are not 

allowed to enter the school area during the epidemic period, please wait outside the front door to pick 

up children. For those who must enter school for special purpose, please scan the “LeaveHomeSafe” 

venue QR code using the “LeaveHomeSafe” mobile app. 

 

 

https://www.chp.gov.hk/ratp/).
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7. Health Protection Measures 

The school will continue to strictly put in place the various anti-epidemic measures stipulated in the 

“Health Protection Measures for Schools” issued by the EDB and the “Health Advice to Schools for the 

Prevention of COVID-19” issued by the CHP, including having their personnel wearing masks all the time 

within school campuses, maintaining appropriate social distances, and measuring temperature of 

teachers and students at school entrances, in order to safeguard the health of teachers and students. 

Schools will also always keep the school environment clean and hygienic and arrange disinfection 

service before school resumption. 

 

New arrangement will be announced via SPC due to the latest COVID-19 epidemic situation. 

Please maintain personal hygiene and epidemic prevention to reduce the risk of infection and provide 

our children a joyful and enjoyable learning environment. Please contact Ms. Suen at 2656 2016 if you 

have any inquiries. 

 

 

 

 

 

Yours sincerely, 

Po Leung Kuk Tang Bik Wan Memorial Kindergarten 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

 

Reply Slip 

 

Po Leung Kuk Tang Bik Wan Memorial Kindergarten: 

 

I have acknowledged the “Arrangements of Resumption of Face-to-Face Classes After Easter 

Holidays”. 

 

Yours sincerely, 

 

Student’s Name﹕    ____________________         Class:      ____________________  

 

Parent’s Signature﹕  ____________________         Date:      _____________________ 


